Saint Mark Orthodox Church

Parish Council Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, January 12, 2016
OFFICERS:  Father Gregory Safchuk, President Michael Thompson,  Treasurer Matthew Nimmer, and Secretary Paula Zabela

COUNCIL MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE:  Martha Baxtresser, John Bilyeu, Paulina Masick, Skip Mersereau,  Karen Phinney and Debbie Sieff
I. OPENING PRAYER:

Father Gregory led the opening prayer at 7:01 pm.

II. PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES:

The December 8, 2015 Parish Council meeting minutes were reviewed.  Paulina Masick motioned, Skip Mersereau seconded to accept the minutes.  Motion carried.
III. RECTOR’S REPORT:  Report from Father Gregory.

Father stated that Jenifer Calomiris is in the hospital.  She had surgery and is in need of our prayers.
Congratulations to Neal and Cristin Kumar on the birth of  baby Samuel.

House Blessings are ongoing.

January 24th is a celebration for Father Basil’s 90th birthday.  A luncheon will be held in his honor.

Tuesday, January 19th Father Gregory will stand-in for Father Vitko for a meeting of Treasurers and Chancellors of the OCA in New York.
IV. PRESIDENT’S REPORT:   None    

V. TREASURER’S REPORT:  Matthew Nimmer

Matthew presented the highlights of his report.  He detailed line items that he felt significant to council.  A balance of $25.00 remains on line 149 “Stepping Stones”.  Skip Mersereau motioned, Karen Phinney seconded to carry that balance forward to 2016.
Council discussed changing the name “Food Basket” to Outreach.  Karen Phinney motioned, Paula Zabela seconded.  Motion carried.

Iconography total collected to date is $170,422.00.  Expenses in 2014 were $60,640.44, expenses in 2015 $7,604.18 balance remaining is $102,177.38.  
Paula Zabela motioned and Debbie Sieff seconded to accept the treasurers report.    Motion carried.
VI. CORRESPONDENCE/ FACILITY REQUEST:  
A letter of appreciation and thanks was received from Shady Grove Pregnancy Center, Father John Parsells, Project Mexico and Father Michael Koblosh, IOCCA for our donations.
A request was received from the AA Group to host a Valentine Dance in our Social Hall.  Paula Zabela motioned, Paulina Masick seconded to permit the dance to be held Friday, February 12th, 2016.
VII. OLD BUSINESS
PAINTING THE NAVE – No report.
ON-LINE PAYMENTS – Matthew Nimmer spoke with the bank regarding our concerns in the contract relating to Taxes.  The manager stated the area stating “Taxes” was an error and will be removed from our contract.   
PARISH BY-LAWS, no update.  Don Truitt and Demetri Datch are working the issue.
TREE TRIMMING – Michael Mihailov telephoned Cutting Edge, the tree trimming service and received a bid of $5,000.00 for cutting four trees and topping another.   It was decided to obtain another bid before a decision is made.  
ON LINE DONATIONS   – Martha Baxtresser indicated the Pay Pal account has been setup by Sharon Sielinski.    Sharon still requires information on Square Trade to finalize the on-line donations.
_____________________________________________________________
VIII. NEW BUSINESS:   
Demetri Datch has contacted Montgomery County regarding the abandon vehicle left on church property.  Father has filled out a county required form.  We now must contact at our expense a towing service.  Karen Phinney motioned, Skip Mersereau seconded that Father be allowed to spend up to $300.00 for towing.  Motion carried.
Council meetings on weekdays have been hindered by heavy traffic.  Karen Phinney motioned, Paulina Masick seconded to move meetings on a trial basis to Saturdays after Vespers beginning February 20th, 2016.  
IX. UPCOMING MEETINGS:

Parish Council Meeting – Saturday, February 20th, 2016.
X. ADJOURNMENT & CLOSING PRAYER:

Karen Phinney motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Paula Zabela.   Motion carried.   Father Gregory closed the meeting with prayer at 8:18 PM.

Submitted by,

Paula Zabela
St. Mark Church Secretary
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